




The August newsletter doesn't seem possible.  The end of a long, hot summer is upon us.   
July was a very busy month.  Independence Day, another successful Poppy weekend for the  
Auxiliary, Department meetings in Springfield, Mouse Races, Installation Dinner and a  
cascade of failures in the walk-in cooler, and air conditioning system.  We've come through it  
all thanks to some hard work and the foresight and wisdom of our past leadership. 
 
The pace will step down for the dog days of summer.  August 24th is the date for the  
Post 624 Golf Tournament.  It is a four person scramble format, $50.00 per person and $50.00 
to sponsor a hole.  It will be held at Rolling Hills Golf Club in Versailles and there are sign-up 
sheets all over the Post.  This is very well planned and organized.  Lots of fun for all levels of 
players (even me) and a big fund raiser for our Post family.  Sign up soon so we can make 
sure we have enough carts for everyone.  Cutoff date is August 10.  
 
In closing, another appeal for help.  Our kitchen is mission critical.  We have the same group 
 every week which is only a problem if someone gets sick or hurt or has a wedding or funeral  
or vacation.  We need some people we can call to fill in 3 or 4 times a YEAR.  You don't have  
to cook, just prep and clean up.  Four or five hours an afternoon every 3 or 4 weeks.  Look  
into your heart and see if you really can't help.  
 
Finally, this is for the Legionaries.  You wore the uniform, served your country, you know  
what real brotherhood means.  For years our Color Guard, one of the best and most active in  
the state, has been our public face.  At civic events, schools, festivals across the area and  
presenting military honors to our fallen comrades.  Once we had over 30 volunteers so no one 
had to go to every event. Our numbers have fallen due to age, relocation, illness, injury and 
even death, all things we old men are use to.  
Now we need you to remember why you served, who your brothers were and give back a  
half a day once or twice a month.  Join us and you will never regret it.  There are plenty of  
empty uniforms in The Color Guard room.  
 
God Bless America 
 
Mark 
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This is my last Newsletter as President of the Auxiliary. It was a pleasure  
serving as President for another year.  

I think it was a good year, a benefit fish fry for a Legion family, Fashion  
show, Silent Auction, Auxiliary ladies prepared and served Memorial Day  
breakfast to honor the Legionnaires, Bake Sale, and Distributed Poppies.  
These are just a few of the things that we accomplished.  

By the time you receive this Newsletter the Silent Auction, the raffle for  
a Samsung Galaxy tablet, and Installation of new officers will have taken  
place. Thanks to all who bought raffle tickets.  

We have food every Wednesday and Friday nights. Show- Me-  
The-Money, a new game, is played every Thursday night from 6 to 8 p.m.  
Food is also available at this time. It is a lot of fun. Come and join us. Both  
the Legion and Auxiliary benefit from this event. Help support it and make  
it a success.  

MESSAGE FROM THE AUXILIARY PRESIDENT 

BAR COMMITTEE 
If you didn’t make it to Chicken Wing night, you missed some good food, cold beer and song.  
The music provided by Maria was outstanding, a great night of entertainment.  We are working 
to ensure we can bring Maria back soon. Thank you to the kitchen folks working extra hard in 
the kitchen and to the bartenders for keeping up with the thirsty crowd. The Bar Committee, 
along with the House Committee, is continuously working to improve and upgrade our Post to 
keep it the best and friendliest Post in the state.   
Thank you 
 
Gary mock 



Thanks to Bill B for convincing Joe to help with our dinner  the 11th and of course 
thanks to all who worked on the delicious meal. Special thanks to JR for grilling in the 
oppressive heat. I hope Joe will return often and  let others know joining us is not too 
rough. Jim & Bill did  a good job of organizing and directing us. 
 
Yes  our officers are remaining the same as u saw at the installation dinner and  
newsletter.  
 
Next month back to those Tenderloins ,slaw and fresh fried chips . Dessert of course 
and yes I almost forgot to mention those over the top brownies by Miss Sue. 
 
We will be having a special guest at our Aug 1st meeting; so come and hear how one 
of  girls we sponsored  learned and enjoyed her trip to girls state 
 
Bob Worthley 
816-304-9132 

 

   SAL 







CATHY BELL 
I want to “thank” all the Auxiliary & Legion Members 

who visited me in the hospital and all the calls at home and cards  
sent. It was very comforting to know you have so many people who care. 

 I am at home now recovering. It is slow but everyday is a little better. 
A GREAT BIG  
THANK YOU 

MESSAGE FROM THE COLOR GUARD CAPTAIN  

A big thank you from Color Guard Captain, Don Basler.  
Once again we did our annual fish fry at the Veterans Home in  

Warrensburg, MO.  
Other than the 100 degree temps, it was a good day.  
A big thank you to Bob Thuresson, Ray LaCroix, George Wallace and  

yours truly.  
Thanks to S.A.L. member Rick Tomay for once again donating over 100  

crappie filets. Ray LaCroix, Bob Thuresson, and George Wallace for over  
300 catfish filets. I had probably 100 crappie, 100 bass and a few catfish  
filets.  

Once again thanks to all who donated and helped fry the fish. The  
Veterans were very grateful. Good day for Post 624 and Warrensburg.  

Don Basler  
Color Guard Captain  

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 
 

A BIG THANK YOU FOR HELPING WITH  
THE NEWSLETTER  

ANYONE WANTING TO VOLUNTEER  
TO HELP  

PLEASE LOOK AT YOUR CALENDAR  
FOR THE DATE  

FOLDING IS 9AM 






